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968 natural hazard events recorded in 2008:
earthquakes and weather warnings most common

	Event
	2008
	2007

	Earthquakes

	374
	421

	Tsunami bulletins
	34
	32

	Volcanic bulletins
	10
	4

	Heavy rain warnings
	302
	243

	Strong wind warnings
	59
	108

	Cyclone alerts
	5
	0

	Heavy snow warning
	45
	24

	Sea swell warnings
	138
	57

	Severe thunderstorms

	-
	6

	Other

	1
	0

	Totals
	968
	895


The Ministry of Civil Defence & Emergency Management announced today that it recorded 968 weather and geological events in 2008.  
The Ministry’s Director, John Hamilton, said that the breakdown of events highlights what we should expect in New Zealand – about two-thirds of the events were earthquakes and heavy rain warnings.  

One emergency was declared in 2008 – in Marlborough during the nationwide storm at the end of July – compared to four declarations in 2007.  An emergency does not need to be declared for agencies to respond.  The nationwide storm is an example where emergency management agencies throughout the country responded but it was only in Marlborough that the impact was severe enough to declare an emergency.
Over a longer period there is a clear pattern of emergency declarations ‑ in the last six years there have been 15 declarations, 13 because of flooding.  Historically, flooding is by far the most common emergency in New Zealand, though several earthquakes, most too small to be felt, occur every day.
The Ministry has staff working 24 hours a day seven day a week monitoring information from science agencies, meteorological services, emergency management organisations and others throughout New Zealand and overseas.  
Teams working and on call 24/7 in Auckland and Wellington issue advisories and national warnings when information meets thresholds and activate the National Crisis Management Centre, which is beneath the Beehive, as required.

Most of the information received, and analysis provided, is about events that do not become emergencies.  They are monitored as a precaution, in case they become emergencies.
“We cannot tell where or when the next emergency will occur,” Mr Hamilton said.  “The first people to experience it could well be those who are right there at home, at work, at school or wherever it happens.  
“In such a case, local resources are likely to be stretched at first.  Additional assistance from outside the region and local community will be available but could take some time to be deployed.  We all need to be aware of that, hence the message that our people and communities must be prepared to cope on their own initially.”
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People can find practical information about what the can do to help themselves prepare for an emergency on the Ministry’s “Get Ready Get Thru” website www.getthru.govt.nz
� Most earthquakes recorded by GNS Science are not reported to the Ministry as they are detected by measuring equipment but not felt by people.


� Now included in other weather warnings.


�The European Space Agency advised that its “automated transfer vehicle”, Jules Verne, would re-enter the atmosphere and burn up scattering debris about 2,000 km East of New Zealand.  Destruction on re-entry was planned and occurred as expected.  Jules Verne carried no nuclear material.
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